
Colorado Springs, CO Chapter Article for Officer Review Magazine 

TITLE: COS MOWW Recognizes Eagle Scouts 

MOWW Rocky Mountain Department Commander COL Steve Shambach (USA, Ret) and 

Colorado Springs Chapter Commander Col Kermit Neal (USAF, Ret) were invited to participate 

in the Annual Eagle Scout Recognition Dinner sponsored by the Pathway to the Rockies Council 

of the Boy Scouts of America.  Colonels Shambach and Neal presented ten MOWW Eagle Scout 

Certificates to the new Eagle Scouts and were able to heighten the visibility of MOWW to the 

Scouts, Parents, and local leaders in attendance.  In addition, Jim Machamer, Pathway to the 

Rockies Council Executive and President, agreed to provide an update on the future of Scouting 

at the next Colorado Springs Chapter meeting in May.     

 

 
                           Colonel Steve Shambach (far left) and Colonel Kerm Neal (far right) 
                           present 10 MOWW Eagle Scout Awards  


